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Bulletin #1 of 2025. January 9, 2025

CHANGE TO PRODUCT BULLETIN
P/N 550-113 Neck Pad Adjustment Nut Is 

Now Made From Stainless Steel

Products Affected: All KMDSI helmet models EXCEPT the SL 17B

The neck pad adjustment nut used on all locking collar assemblies of KMDSI helmets is now made from 
316L stainless steel. Once our supply of chromed brass stock is depleted, Kirby Morgan will install the 
updated nut on all future locking collar assemblies.

P/N 550-113 Neck Pad Adjustment Nut, circled above, is now made from stainless steel.

Any old stock of chromed brass nuts can be used without issues. Due to a material change, the chromed 
brass nuts will no longer be available once the current stock is depleted. There will be no changes to the 
procedures for installing and maintaining the stainless steel nuts.

There is no change in the part number.
There is no change in price at this time.
No exchanges will be offered.

Please contact your authorized KMDSI dealer or e-mail sales@kirbymorgan.com for more information.
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